

Our ref: 19673986 21 December 2020

Alex Hosking

Account reference:request-709644-83eb77f4@whatdotheyknow.com

Freedom of Information Act 2000

Dear Alex Hosking

This request is being handled under the Freedom of Information Act 2000.

Request

Dear Birmingham City Council,

On 40mph limit roads in the county that have had their speed limit reduced to 30mph in the last decade when speed surveys have been conducted before and after the limit has been changed, please tell me what was for each road the following before and after?

The 85th percentile speed
The 95th percentile speed
The average speed
and overall levels of compliance with the speed limit

Yours faithfully,

A. Hosking...

Response

I am writing to advise you that, following a search of our paper and electronic records, I have established that the information you requested is not held by Birmingham City Council.

There are a number of roads in Birmingham that have had their speed limit reduced from 40mph to 30mph over the last decade, however we do not hold speed survey data for these roads.

Please quote the reference number 19673986 in any future communications.

Business and Customer Support

Inclusive Growth Directorate PO BOX 28 1 Lancaster Circus Birmingham B1 1TU If you are dissatisfied with the handling of your request, you have the right to ask for an internal review. Internal review requests should be submitted within 40 working days from the date this authority issued its initial response to your original letter and should be addressed to:

Corporate Information Governance Team PO Box 16366 Birmingham B2 2YY

Email: infogovernance@birmingham.gov.uk

If you are still dissatisfied with the Council's response after the internal review you have a right of appeal to the Information Commissioner at:

The Information Commissioner's Office

Website: www.ico.org.uk

I will now close your request as of this date.

Yours faithfully

Leigh Mornington Business Support Co-ordinator

Re Use of Public Sector Information

Where Birmingham City Council is the copyright holder of any information that may be released, re-use for personal, educational or non-commercial purposes is permitted without further reference to the City Council. Where the re-use is for other purposes, such as commercial re-use, the applicant should notify the City Council in writing to seek approval or agree terms for re-use

Business and Customer Support

Inclusive Growth Directorate PO BOX 28 1 Lancaster Circus Birmingham B1 1TU